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Tuesday, May 27, 2025
Debbie Racca-Sittre
City Clerk
City Tower
100 W. Houston Street Concourse
San Antonio, Texas 78205
Email: boards@sanantonio.gov

RE: Letter of Recommendation: At-Large Member (Avenida Guadalupe
Association Seat)

Dear City Clerk Racca-Sittre,

This correspondence will serve as Avenida Guadalupe Association's letter of
recommendation submitted by its President-CEO recommending Gabriel Quintero
Velasquez to serve on the Dies y Seis Commission.

The endorsement of Mr. Velasquez, in his capacity of President-CEQO, is

specifically for the seat on the Commission that is reserved for the At-Large Avenida
Guadalupe Association seat.

Sincerely,






